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The Minister of Water and lIrrigation, Eng. Muham-
mad Al-Najjar, and the President of the German
Jordanian University, Prof. Ala’aldeen Al-Halhouli,
signed a memorandum of understanding in the pres-
ence of the Secretary-General of the Jordan Valley
Authority, Eng. Manar Mahasneh, the Secretary-Gen-
eral of the Ministry of Water and Irrigation, Dr. Jihad
Al-Mahamid, and the Dean of the School of Natural
Resources Engineering and Management (SNREM),
Dr. Qasem Abdelal. The memorandum aims to en-
hance cooperation between the two parties.
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Prof. Al-Halhouli receives a thank
you letter from the German
Vice-Chancellor

The President of GJU, Prof. Al-Halhouli, received
thank you letter from the German Vice-Chancel-
lor and Minister for Economic Affairs and Climate
Protection Robert Habeck after his recent official
visit to the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan.

Dr. Habek expressed his thanks and appreciation
to Pro. Al-Halhouli and the GJU family for the
warm reception during his visit, where he met a
group of GJU students, graduates, and professors
on the 8th of June.

Furthermore, Dr. Habek indicated that the Univer-
sity is a remarkable project that makes a valuable
contribution not only to the education of young
people but also strengthens German-Jordanian re-
lations, and praising the enthusiasm of students
and lecturers.
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Also to enable the staff of the two parties to exchange
experiences to benefit from sustainable and modern
technology in terms of water losses, management of
wells and aquifers, holding conferences, workshops,
and seminars, exchanging scientific references, pre-
senting and evaluating achievements and finding
possible solutions of potential difficulties.
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The President of the German Jordanian University,
Prof. Al-Halhouli, visited GJU’s strategic partner and
the incubator for the German Jordanian University
project office in Germany Magdeburg-Stendal Uni-
versity of Applied Sciences.

During the visit, Al-Halhouli met with the president
of Magdeburg-Stendal University, Prof. Manuela
Schwartz, and discussed ways to enhance coopera-
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tion and increase the number of students in various
Schools of GJU during the German Year and the joint
programs intended to be developed at the post-grad-
uate level.

Prof. Al-Halhouli met with representatives from the
German Academic Exchange Agency (DAAD) to dis-
cuss aspects of increasing cooperation between the
two parties. In addition, the president of GJU met
with a number of GJU students currently spending
their German Year at the University of Magdeburg
and praised their excellence and diligence as ambas-
sadors for their university and country.
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A delegation from the German
Research Foundation visits G)U

A delegation from the German Research Founda-
tion visited the University to discuss cooperation
between the two sides in areas of common interest.

Prof. Al-Halhouli praised the close relations with
various German institutions, noting that GJU
signed a memorandum of understanding for stra-
tegic partnerships with Fulda, Trier universities,
and others to strengthen the cooperation with
partners in aspects of student exchange, research
activities, projects and capacity building as a Ger-
man-Jordanian team.

In the meeting, which was attended by the Vice
President for International Affairs, Prof. Reiner
Finkeldey, and faculty members of the School of
Natural Resources Engineering and Management
(SNREM), joint coordination in the various fields
of water and its sciences were discussed.

At the end of the visit, the delegation toured the
laboratories of the Civil Engineering and Energy
Departments.
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Dr. Ulrich Ernst, Head of the Middle East Department
at the German Foreign Ministry in Germany, along
with a delegation from the German Embassy in Am-
man visited GJU.

The delegation met with the President Prof. Al-Hal-
houli, and discussed strategic priorities of German
Jordanian cooperation, and economic prospects for
Jordanian professionals in the German labor market,
in addition to promoting political participation in uni-
versities.

The delegation was briefed by Dr. Oweis, Dean of
the Deanship of Student Affairs on the university's
projects in support of the vision of Crown Prince Al
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Hussein bin Abdullah in enabling partisan work and
enriching the role of partisan life and the involvement
of young people in it, in addition to the Syrian-Jor-
danian education project supported by the European
Union and the work of the Deanship of Innovation
and Entrepreneurship, Technology Transfer, sustaina-
bility plans, and green projects.

The visit concluded with a discussion session between
the delegation and a group of GJU students, includ-
ing the students’ representative Ahmed Al-Sharairi
and heads of some student clubs. The meeting fo-
cused on political participation in universities and
their influential role in political life in general.
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GJU Signs a Memorandum of
Understanding with Jordan River
Foundation

GJU signed a Memorandum of Understanding
with Jordan River Foundation to cooperate in
vocational and technical training programs and
to provide the required services to the target
groups of both parties.

The MoU signed by the President Prof. Al-Hal-
houli, and the Director General of Jordan River
Foundation, Ms. Enaam Barrishi, stipulated co-
operation in the field of consultancy and part-
nership to launch and implement various train-
ing programs at all levels by holding workshops
and cooperating in attracting related projects.

Furthermore, the delegation visited the carpen-
try and different workshops, renewable energy
and water lab, in addition to the nano lab and
the Deanship of Entrepreneurship, Innovation,
and Technology Transfer.
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GJU Library team visited Amman International Book
Fair 2022 to increase communication and coopera-
tion with publishing and distribution houses partic-
ipating in the exhibition and secure book supplies
through direct purchase.

During the visit, a variety of Arabic and English books
were selected in the subjects of architecture and de-
sign, Arabic literature, novels, translated world lit-
erature, administrative and technical sciences, In
addition to a set of educationally and linguistically
oriented stories for children, in preparation for the
launch of the children’s corner in the library for the
use of employees’ children.
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SABE won first place and an honorary award in the
international competition for the reconstruction of
destroyed Palestinian villages in its sixth session, or-
ganized by the “Palestine Land Society” in Britain.

The graduation project of the student Nayrouz Ali
came in first place (jointly), whereas student Ala’a
Amr received an honorary award for her graduation
project. Both projects were supervised by the indus-
trial professor at SABE, Arch. Tha’er Qub’a.

Arch. Qub’a thanked the students for their tremen-
dous efforts during their work on the graduation
projects, which led to this distinction and success,
stressing the importance of the competition as it fo-
cuses on preserving the memory of the people.
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The Graduation of the partici-
pants in the Government Procure-
ments System Course

Under the patronage of the Vice President of
GJU, Prof. Malek Alsharairi, twenty-six employ-
ees from the procurement department and
procurement and receiving committees partic-
ipated in the entitled course “Government Pro-
curements System No. (8) 2022", organized by
the Consulting and Training Center.

Dr. Alsharairi indicated the importance of holding
such courses to enable workers to perform their
professional duties with accuracy and profession-
alism, noting that training develops the skills and
knowledge of the employee, which is reflected in
the institution and external communities.

He stressed that the university shall continue to
hold various courses, programs, and workshops
through the CTC and the Department of Human
resources to achieve its mission to develop and
build the capabilities of its employees.
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Ms. Mais Al-Tarawneh, student from the Biomedical
Engineering Department at the School of Applied Med-
ical Sciences won the award for the best expressive oil
painting for the project of the media and theater team
for community peace in the southern governorates.

The awards were handed out during the closing cer-
emony organized by the Community Peace Center,
in the presence of Australian Ambassador Bernard
Lynch, Director of Preventive Security Colonel Ameen
Wraikat, senior officials of ministries, deans of stu-
dent affairs at public and private universities, and
representatives of civil society institutions.

The ceremony included theatrical performances,
short films, and expressive images, as alternative
messages in communicating the center’'s message,
involving all segments of society in rejecting extrem-
ism and terrorism, and showing documentary videos
of the project’s stages.
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The Consultation and Training
Center Graduates ALC Summer
Course Students

The Consultation and Training Center graduated
the students of the Arabic Language and Culture
summer course 2022 program.

Vice President for International Affairs, Prof. Rein-
er Finkeldey, the Dean of Deanship of Student
Affairs, Dr. Oweis, and the Director of CTC, Mr.
Arabiyat, attended the ceremony.

The students gave impressive speeches in Arabic,
expressing their thanks and gratitude for the this
experience. The student presented videos of the
cultural and educational activities and field trips
they had undertaken during the program.

The program, which was implemented in coopera-
tion between the International Projects Office, the
School of Applied Humanities and Languages, the
Consultation and Training Center, and is funded
by the German Studienstiftung aims to teach par-
ticipants the Arabic language, both standard and
colloquial, in addition, to hold a variety of work-
shops on mosaic sites, Arabic calligraphy, Islamic
architecture, art field visits archaeological and his-
torical; to introduce them to Jordan and its history.
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This year’s network meeting of the School of Applied
Medical Science took place at HS Furtwangen, repre-
sented by the head of GJU “s Biomedical Engineering
department. The network was joined by Dr. Sameer
Hasan along the exchange coordinators Dr. Jumana
Ma'touq (Biomedical Engineering) and Dr. Moham-
mad F. Khanfar (Chemical and Pharmaceutical Engi-
neering); and the network coordinator Iris Wildfeuer
from the International Affairs Department.

Vice President for International Affairs, Prof. Dr. Rein-
er Finkeldey, started the meeting online with some
updates that GJU had undergone since 2021. And a
brief about the department updates were then pre-
sented by the school with a special focus on the new
post graduate program in Health Informatics.

Various discussions followed, such as how to increase
incoming numbers at GJU and joint supervision on
Master Thesis. Course matching in order to increase
the number of subjects that GJU students can chose
from in their German year was another focus point.
The Dean of Scientific Research at GJU, Prof. Samer
Al-Gharabli together with the head of the PCE depart-
ment Dr. Nafisah Al-Rifai joined the meeting online
for an introduction and update on the research clus-
ters in general and the SAMS research cluster in par-
ticular on the second day of the meeting
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Electrical Engineering Student
Ranked Third in Huawei Seed for
The Future Program

Huawei Technologies Jordan launched its year-
ly Seed for The Future (SFTF) which took place
from 18th to 25th of July, 2022. This program is
targeting university students, mainly from the
technology sector, and further promotes creativity
amongst students by acting as a bridge between
the classroom and the workforce, hence enhanc-
ing the students’ future employment opportuni-
ties.

Mr. Turk, a student, stated that his experience
was distinguished and enriching, as it allowed
him to work with student teams, and learn the
basics of future technologies such as 5G, artificial
intelligence, and cloud computing, in addition to
participating in the (Tech4Good) project, which
directs students to find solutions to technology.
to the problems facing society in Jordan, encour-
aging students to participate in the program; For
its rich opportunities to learn about network ar-
chitecture, communication towers for 5G systems,

in addition to the extremely low latency efficiency
in virtual reality (VR), augmented reality (AR), and
self-driving vehicles, expressing his thanks to the
head of the Department of Computer Engineering
at the School. Dr. Ammar Gharaibeh for his sup-
port and encouragement during the duration of
the program.

In addition, Mr. Abuna’meh a Computer Engineer-
ing student joined the program and thought that
Huawei Seed for the Future was an amazing ex-
perience. He would recommend joining it to his
colleagues since it heavily depends on teamwork,
entrepreneurship, and doing full research for a
specific topic.
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A team form academic staff members participated in
the judging and training committees for the “Creativi-
ty Award” for innovation and cultural competition or-
ganized by the Abdul Hameed Shoman Foundation.
The team that participated in the ceremony honoring
the winners of the Shoman Prize for Creative Produc-
tion for Young Children as members of the jury and
training committees for the eighteenth session for
the year 2021-2022, consisted of academic members
from the School of Applied Medical Sciences and
Electrical Engineering and Information Technology.

It is noteworthy that the Creative Award was launched
in 1988 and until 2003, and is concerned with many
fields, including performance and artistic and scien-
tific creativity, while the award covers the fields of lit-
erary creativity, essay, poetry, performance creativity,
music, dance and artistic creativity (Arabic calligra-
phy and drawing), and scientific innovations
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GJU Hosts the Cooperation Program
between the Ministry of Water and
University Sectors

GJU hosted the meeting of the cooperation pro-
gram between the water sector and the academ-
ic sectors at universities. The meeting aimed to
bridge the knowledge gap between both sectors
by institutionalizing the scientific and research
relationship between the water sector and the ac-
ademic sector, based on the importance of this
relationship in strengthening and adopting inno-
vative and creative ideas in managing the scarcity
of water resources in Jordan.

The meeting was attended by representatives from
the Ministry of Water and Irrigation and the Water
Sector Governance Project funded by USAID.

Involved parties discussed the Ministry’s percep-
tion, the expected results of cooperation between
the academic and water sectors, the challenges,
and opportunities for conducting potential scien-
tific research at the university during the first year
of the program, and a brief description of the spe-
cific research topics according to the perception of
the water sector, which can represent a potential
opportunity for researchers and students.
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